
A Message from Mrs. Lynch 

It was great to see everyone on Tuesday evening at our Meet the Teacher Night. 

Some of you have asked me about birthday celebrations and food for holiday parties.  We allow only store-

bought food to come in for parties and have a safe food list to use as you purchase items.  Each grade level 

handles birthday celebrations differently.  We want to celebrate our boys and girls on their special day, but 

also want minimal disruption to the school day.  Below are the birthday procedures for each grade level.  

We welcome everyone to volunteer at Oak Trace.  Please make sure you complete a criminal background check if 

you are planning to volunteer.  You may get a form from Mrs. Luedke in the office.   

Marc Lehman, our favorite magician, will be coming on Sept. 18th to celebrate with those boys and girls who were 

listed in last week’s newsletter for completing summer Moodle work.   

Be sure to review the information coming home this week on the fall fundraiser, Walk-A-Thon.  This is our main 

fundraiser each year and a lot of fun!  We will also be hosting a DQ evening on Monday and I will be helping to 

serve up ice cream from 4:30-6:00.  I actually used to work at the Carmel DQ when I was in high school! 

Have a great long weekend!    

 

Mrs. Lynch  
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Thinking Thursday Question 
What is the motto of the Boy Scouts of America?  Be Prepared 

Kindergarten:  Children will be given a birthday crown to wear for the day and everyone sings Happy 

Birthday.  There is a large "Birthday Celebration" the last week of school that celebrates all of the chil-

dren's birthdays including summer birthdays. The teachers provide a grade level treat at the end of the 

celebration. 

First Grade:  Birthdays are celebrated once a month for all that have a birthday that month.  Only one 

person brings in treats and drinks for all that day.     

Second Grade:  Birthday bags with nice messages and a treat from the teacher are given on birthdays. 

Third Grade:  Birthdays are celebrated once a month for all that have a birthday that month.  Only one 

person brings in treats and drinks for all that day.     

Fourth Grade:  Fourth grade allows students to bring in treats on their birthday if they wish to do so.  It is 

optional.  All food items must be store bought.   

 

http://www.google.com/url?url=http://westfieldathletics.com/2013/10/01/tom-roush-lincoln-promotion/&rct=j&frm=1&q=&esrc=s&sa=U&ei=-Oj9U-rLFMOcyASy44DgAQ&ved=0CBgQ9QEwAQ&usg=AFQjCNFUCJU_s0YWT7hwLTi1odEwr3m1Kw


UPCOMING EVENTS: MARK YOUR CALENDERS 
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Hello, Parents! 
 
I am excited to, once again, be the Box Tops for Education 
representative at Oak Trace.  Last year was new for me and 
this year I am excited about what I've learned!   First, let me tell 
you that the box tops you cut from your everyday food items 
earn $.10 each and can accumulate quite a sum of money for 
the school.  We use the money earned to purchase items such 
as i-pads, playground equipment, visiting authors, grants for 
teachers, and on and on.  I am so proud of our school and of 
how we've come together to make Oak Trace one of the best 
schools in the country. Let's continue on in our endeav-
ors!  This year, our goal is to earn $4,000 in box tops for Oak 
Trace (several other elementary schools in Westfield earned more than us last year, and I'd 
like to change that!!! ).  I am asking that each of you do your part.  Ask friends and family to 
help you collect and see how they increase!  Our first collection date will be Friday, Octo-
ber 16th!!!  There will be several collection dates throughout the school year.  After every col-
lection, the winning class from each grade level will earn a treat!  At the end of the year, the 
overall winning classes from each grade level will win a special ice cream sundae party!!  Stay 
tuned for more exciting prize opportunities!!!  And thanks in advance for clipping Box Tops!!! 
 
Warmly, 
Michelle Young 



 

 

 

 

 

 

Our fifth annual Fall Walk-A-Thon Fundraiser kicks off today!   

 

 

On Friday, September 18th the students will wear their awesome Walk-A

-Thon T-Shirts (courtesy of our wonderful sponsors) and walk the 

Countryside Path (behind the school) in an effort to not only promote a 

healthy lifestyle, but to help raise money for Oak Trace.  This year we 

have an increased goal of $30,000.  Oak Trace has seen a huge increase 

in enrollment over the years and we are in great need of new 

playground equipment.  Every dollar donated will go right back into Oak 

Trace to help fund not only the playground but programs such as 

visiting authors, Artists in Residence, technology equipment, money for 

each teacher to use in their classroom and so much more.  If we reach 

our goal, there will be NO OTHER FUNDRAISERS this year.  No gift wrap, 

candy, coupon books, Nothing!  We have been extremely successful 

ever year prior and have maintained a one and done fundraiser.  Letõs 

keep that streak going!  

 

Today, your child will come home with a Walk-A-Thon Newsletter/

Pledge form in their folders.  This will have all the information you will 

need.  Especially, the most important of all, THE PRIZES!  All they have to 

do is go out and get pledges from neighbors, family, people they know, 

and of course parents.   

 

Letõs make this year better than the last!!! 

 

 

 



Kindergarten and 1st grade students are learning about the artist Kandinsky . We read the book The Noisy Paint Box 

and then made abstract art  using lines  while listening to music. We can not wait to paint next art class! 

  

2nd grade students are learning about the landscape  artist Wolf Kahn. We are focusing on making sure our land-

scapes have a horizon line, foreground, middle ground, and background.  

  

3rd and 4th grade students are learning about the artist Henri Matisse . We started creating contour line  thumbnail 

sketches of a still life and will then turn our favorite composition  onto a masterpiece using tempera paint and oil 

pastels. 

  

Are you wondering, "Where is my students artwork?" I will be keeping all student artwork until the end of the year. 

Students will bring ALL of their work home in their own portfolio after our all -school art show in May.  Throughout 

the year you may view their art work at ƘǧǇΥκκǿǿǿΦŀǊǘǎƻƴƛŀΦŎƻƳκǎŎƘƻƻƭǎκǎŎƘƻƻƭΦŀǎǇΚƛŘҐтнспмΦ  
  

Looking for parent volunteers - I am looking for parents to help as need in and outside of the art room. If 

you are interested please email me at stephensonm@wws.k12.in.us. 
  

Thank you! 

NOTEWORTHY NEWS:  

Noteworthy News! 

I will be sending home choir forms next week with third and fourth grade students that are in-

terested in being in the OTES Treble Choir.  We will be meeting on Wednesday mornings be-

fore school this year.  

Talent show auditions will be held on Tuesday October 27 at 4:00-5:30 for Kindergarten, 1s , 

and 2nd grade students.  

3rd and 4th grade students will audition on Thursday, October 29 and Friday October 30 be-

tween 8:00-8:50 before school.  I will send home audition 

forms the week of September 14.  I will also send them with 

the newsletter. 

Have a ñHarmoniousò Weekend! 

Mrs. Paul 

ART 

http://www.artsonia.com/schools/school.asp?id=72641
mailto:stephensonm@wws.k12.in.us


 

FROM THE LIBRARY:  

Another great week in the Oak Trace Library!  Students in grade 1-4 began checking out books and BOY 

were they excited!  I also shared some of our new titles with them and they are "chomping at the bit" to get 

a hold of those!  So many great books to choose from!  Kindergarten will begin checking out soon, 

too!   (They are very excited!)  We have been talking about how to take care of our library books and talking 

about responsibility!   Please encourage your students to always keep their library book(s) in the back-

packs!   That way it is always where it needs to be and it is in a safe place! 

  

3rd and 4th graders ...On September 25th at 10:35 am , we will have amazing author, Tyler Whitesides, vis-

iting Oak Trace to talk to you about his newest book in the Janitors series!  He is an amazing presenter and 

I'm sure will have you mesmerized with all he has to say!  The 5th book in this series, Heroes of the Dustbin 

will be released on September 8th!  I will be passing out order forms (for ANY of his Janitors books) in the 

next couple of weeks!  Barnes and Noble is offering a discount on these books if they are purchased 

through Oak Trace .  If you wait to buy them at Barnes and Noble, you will have to pay full price!   Tyler 

Whitesides will also be visiting Barnes and Noble on September 24 and 25 at 6:00 pm to sign copies and 

meet his fans!  Be sure to mark your calendars for this special event!   Also, check out his website at 

www.tylerwhitesides.com to read more about him and his awesome books!  I will also be sharing excerpts 

from his books while you visit in the library!  

  

Happy Reading! 

Mrs. Lane 

ALL ENRICHMENT FORMS WERE DUE TODAY1  DUE TO 

SCHEDULING . . .THEY WILL NOT BE ACCEPTED ON MONDAY1 THANK 

YOU! ! 

PE ZONE 

This week in PE students have been participating in chasing and fleeing games; Changing directions, speed, levels 

and force.  We are off to a great start!  Remember Colt's Football Camp is Tuesday, Sept. 8th!!  This is for all 2nd-

4th grade students.   If you can help out, please shoot me an email. 

Thanks! 

Have a FITastic weekend.   

 

Mrs. PEggy Grimmer  

P.E. Teacher  

Oak Trace Elementary  

 

http://www.tylerwhitesides.com


 

Please help us keep our parent pick-

up friends safe.    

1) Mrs. Gumino and Mrs. Grimmer 

will dismiss 5-6 students at a 

time.   

2) Please have them enter the car ñcurb sideò ONLY!  

3) Please wait for the cars in front of you to move, do not pull 

around. 

 4) If you are in a hurry please park in the lot and come to pick 

up your student either at parent pick-up or in the office. 

5)  No student will be allowed to go to parking lot without an 

adult to supervise.  

Please be patient as the school year begins and procedures 

are put into place for the safety of our students. 

 

Dismissal Procedures 

Students may be dropped off at 9:00 AM-9:10 AM by the cafeteria doors.  

The tardy bell will ring at 9:10.  Students arriving after 9:10 will need to 

enter the office doors accompanied by a parent.  

Parent pick up begins at 3:42 PM.  Pick up will end at approximately 3:52 

and students not picked may be picked up in the office. Please be sure to 

call the Oak Trace office if an emergency arises and you are not able to 

arrive at 3:42.   



 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 
OTES is going paperless! 

 

The OTES PTO is  pleased to announce that this coming year the entire directory process will be 
paperless from data collection to making the directory available both on your computer as well as 
your smart phone.   
 
Why are we doing this? 

¶         Saves time ï this new system will help us publish the directory quickly after school starts AND 
we can        keep it up to date throughout the school year.   

¶         Saves money ï no more printing costs (they keep going up!) 

¶         Reduces errors - because you enter your information yourself, you can be guaranteed that itôs 
what  
       you want. 
   
How does it work? 
Our new system will involve 2 steps: collecting your information online and then giving you secure 
access to the online system. 
   
Collecting information:   
To enter your information please go to the secure link below and follow the instructions. 
 
http://bit.ly/oaktrace 

Please complete this by September 1
st
, 2015 

 

 How do you access the new online directory?   

Once we have received and reviewed your familyôs information you will receive an email with login 
instructions. 
 
Whatôs so great about the online directory?  
   

¶         Itôs secure ï your family will have a unique login and password and the directory canôt be lost 
or          stolen. 

¶         You can search by studentôs first name, grade, teacher and family last name. 

¶         You can create your own custom list of frequently called families. 

¶         You can access the family directory from any internet connected device: your computer, smart 
phone, iPad, etc.  

 

Is it secure? 
YES!  All data is stored behind secure firewalls and can only be accessed by authorized users with 
a validated username and encrypted password.  All data is viewed and passed using SSL encryp-
tion.   
  
Questions? 
Please contact Kelly at kelrushing@yahoo.com 

     

 

 

 

http://bit.ly/oaktrace
mailto:kelrushing@yahoo.com


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 




